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Update — January, 2025
Dear Friends and Family,

Happy New Year to all of you! May the Lord bless
and prosper you as we begin 2025. Here’s a little
update from us.

Church Christmas Celebration

In December, we had a simple Christmas celebra-
tion with our local church in Tulancingo, remem-
bering the birth of Jesus Christ, our Savior. We
worshiped and sang together, and then our team =3 7 :

shared about Christ as the One who divides his- Our family in December 2024

tory. The birth of Jesus has divided the calendar used by most of the world today into B.C. and A.D.
Jesus divided the Bible, as he came to bring the Old Testament to fulfillment and usher in the era of
the New Testament. But perhaps the most important fact of all is that on the individual level, Jesus
comes to divide our lives into two sections: "before Christ" and "after salvation". Many in our congre-
gation weren’t born into Christian families, but rather came to know Christ later in life. Just as the
early Christians, we can see a marked difference in the life experiences before becoming disciples of
Jesus and after.

After the service, we had a meal together and
spent some time doing Christmas crafts and
playing games. Fellowship was a big part of the
lives of the first Christians in the book of Acts,
and we believe it continues to play a crucial role
in the local church today.

Family Time

The last couple of weeks of December were
Doing Christmas crafts at church mostly for family time. Our son, David Jeremiah,
came to visit us, as he has done each Christmas since he moved away to school. It’s been almost eight
years already!

Also, Sara and I are now officially grandparents! Ella Lynn was born to Daniel and Elisa (in Vancou-
ver, Washington) on November 20, 2024. We are so thankful for a healthy baby girl!



Bible School

We finished our fall semester in our Bible School
at the beginning of the month of December. What
a joy to see so many students receive the life-
giving Word of God with a deeper understand-
ing! Several commented on how they had be-
gun to understand certain aspects of the Bible
for the first time in their lives. Claudia, a sister
who attends our church and recently started tak-
ing classes in the school, commented on how the
Lord had used the course to help her understand
many thing in the Old Testament for the first
time, even after many years of being a Christian.

We have several students who are participating
in the degree program with the Advanced School
of Ministry and are making good progress to-
ward their graduation, which is scheduled for
January 2026. We plan on offering several dif-
ferent tracks or programs within our academic
program and continue to work on several of the
options.

Two new courses were available this past
semester: Personal Prayer and Bible Study, and
Evangelism. Both of these courses were very well
received. We had especially great feedback on
the course about prayer and Bible study. Anna
taught this course and made it both very practical and personal. She really challenged the students
to dive deeper into their relationship with God. There were many positive comments, confirming the
spiritual growth this brought to our students.

Daniel, Elisa, and baby Ella

We concluded with a special ministry time on Zoom with Mark Simpson. Thanks, Pastor Mark, for
sharing with us about how to become useful in ministry. Your message was a true inspiration for all
of us!

Advanced School of Ministry

In October, I began to rewrite the online registration system for the Advanced School of Ministry.
I wrote the original software back in 2013 and then updated it in 2015. But another 9 years have
gone by, so I decided it was time to do an entire rewrite. It now handles student registration by SMS
and Email, automatic processing of payments by bank transfer, and provides a basic platform for
transmitting the seminar live.

After this programming work, the teaching material started coming in, so I started on the seminar
notebook in the month of November. This year’s student version is just under 150 pages, and I was
finally able to send it for publishing on January 3, almost 2 full months after beginning this project.
Although publishing a book each year is a lot of work and a big expense, it has long stood as one of



the key goals of our annual conference. We want to put good teaching material into the hands of key
pastors and leaders so that they can use it in their own local congregations.

Now, we are looking forward to the conference at
the end of the month. There is still much work to
do, but it will be a great joy to see the hundreds
of pastors and leaders who gather each year in
Cuernavaca for the seminar. We truly believe
that the Advanced School of Ministry serves the
purpose of building up pastors and leaders, who,
in turn, build up local churches all over Mexico
and beyond.

Thanks again for everything!

Once again, we are very thankful to those who
pray for us and support us financially. Please
continue to pray for the conference (January
27-30, 2025), for our church in Tulancingo, for
our family, and for finances to expand the Bible
School.

With love,

David and Sara Lont with Anna

A young girl showing her gingerbread house

You can see our newsletters any time online:
www.desert-streams.org

P.S. - Supporting our ministry is easy and gifts are tax de-

ductible:

1) ONLINE: www.WorldOutreach.org/36 and follow the

prompts. You can also set-up automatic monthly gifts if you select the “monthly” option. 2) BY MAIL: checks to World
Outreach Ministries, PO Box B, Marietta, GA 30061 and indicate for David and Sara Lont WOM #36. 3) BILL PAY: which
you can do through your online banking.

Please reach out to us by email! You can contact us at: dsm@desert-
streams.org.

Desert Streams
Ministries

Taking streams of living water to a dry and
weary land.
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